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PAVING OF COLONIAL and Indian quad parking lots was one of the recommen- 

dations made to the University Council by vote of the Student Association Central 

Council. The accompanying rationale states that ‘both lots turn into veritable 

quagmires after any heavy rain and especially in the spring,” and recommends that 

paving be done before the snow falls this year. 

Lack of Leadership Hampers 
Representation of Graduates 

-No new business is listed on the 

agenda for the second Senate meeting of 

the semester at 3 o’clock this afternoon 

alternate methods of providing Senate 

and council representation. One such 

method, previously suggested by Dean of 

_in the Assembly Room of the Campus Graduate Studies Louis R. Salkever,   
Center. 

The status of the Graduate Student 

Association (GSA) and the general issue 

of graduate student representation on the 

Senate and its councils was discussed at 

its last meeting by the Executive Commit- 

tee. In its report to the Senate, the com- 

mittee notes that at present GSA has “‘no 

visible leadership.” 

If sufficient interest in the associ- 

ation is not forthcoming, the committee 

notes that it may be necessary to explore 

in more detail the future of GSA and seek 

NTP’s Sought 
For Committees 

The Committee on Nominations and 

Elections of the Faculty is conducting 

nominations and elections for the Cam- 

pus Promotion Review Panel and Com- 

mittee on Professional Evaluation 

providing a procedure by which non- 

teaching professional employees may 

elect representatives to the committees as - 

required by the agreement between State 

University of New York and the Senate 
Professional Association. 

Proposed for the review panel are 

Donald Bunis, Robert Conway, Robert 

Fairbanks, Thomas Flemming, Marjorie 
Frame, William King, Hugh MacGregor, 

Mary Ruhl, Joel True, Grant Van Patten, 

Frederick Volkwein, Gary Westervelt, 

Keith Whittinham, and Howard Woodruff. 

Proposed for the evaluation commit- 

tee are Alice Corbin, Alfred Dascher, John 

Elliott, Martin Herlands, Carolyn Holmes, 

Henry Kirchner, Harry Kolker, Judy Mil- 

ler, and Sue Shafarzek. 

Others may be nominated by non- 

teaching professionals via petitions with 10 

signatures and assurances of willingness to 

serve. The closing date for getting them to 

Katherine Heinig is Oct. 9. 

would be to delegate the Senatorial se- 

lection process to the various schools and 

colleges and draw names for council ap- 

pointments from a list of interested 

graduate students. 

A general meeting for all graduate 

students was scheduled last Thursday, the 

outcome of, and response to which, will 

be reported to the Senate today. Future, 

alternate methods in graduate repre- 

sentation may be determined by that re- 

port. 

The Executive Committee also dis- 

cussed the problem of grievances against 

alleged violations involving by-laws of in- 

dividual SUNY units. PERB has ruled 

that such violations are not grievable un- 

der terms of the current SPA contract be- 

cause of recent rulings by the Board of 

Trustees. It was felt that other means 

may need to be developed to deal with 

such problems locally and the Executive 

Committee resolved to “remain alert to 

such situations as they may arise and take 

whatever actions are necessary.” 
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Fifty Respond to Council 

On New Parking Regulations 
More than 5O letters concerning the 

proposed new parking regulations were to 

be reviewed Friday by the University 

Council. The letters of suggestion and 

comment had been received by Vice 

President for Management and Planning 

John W. Hartley over the past few weeks, 

following a request by the council for 

university reaction. 

At its Sept. 8 meeting, the council 

had delayed implementation of the new 

rules until it had an opportunity to re- 

view the responses. Ultimately, the Board 

of Trustees must approve the regulations, 

but it is expected to ratify the council’s 

recommendations. 

Mr. Hartley expressed satisfaction 

with the “fairly active response” by stu- 

dents, faculty, and staff. “The response 

was greater than I had anticipated,” he 

said last week prior to the council 

meeting. “Most of the letters were from 

individuals, although some were signed by 

more than one person. Many were sup- 

portive of the proposed new rules, with 

the admonition that they be strictly en- 

forced, which is our intention.” 

Letters from students, Mr. Hartley 

said, pretty much agreed with the official 

Student Association position as expressed 

in a bill unanimously passed by Central 

Council. That bill made five suggested 

_changes in the proposed regulations: Re- 

duce fines from $5 to $3; don’t dis- 

criminate between commuting students 

and faculty in assigning space in Dutch 

and State quad lots; pave Colonial and 

Indian quad lots; assign spaces in lots 3 

and 4 (the administration and medical 

lots) on a lottery basis (currently, the vice 

presidents determine who shall park in 

the administration lot and medical per- 

mits are issued by the SUNYA Police 

upon application and doctor’s statement); 

and consult all segments of the university 

before making future changes in the regu- 

lations. 
Several faculty members also sug- 

gested a lottery system for allocating the 

approximately 65 spaces in the gated lot 

in front of the Administration Building. 

In addition to the $5 registration fee, 

persons granted space in a gated lot are 

charged $15 a semester. 

Recommendations were received for 

allowing parking on gravel areas nights 

and weekends. Parking now is prohibited 

on those areas at all times. 

Concerts Slated 
Two concerts are among the up- 

coming programs at the Performing Arts 

Center. 

Frederic Rzewski, pianist, is listed 

for Free Music Store’s Friday evening 

concert beginning at 8:30 in the Recital 
Hall. 

““A Medieval Pastiche, or, The Dark 

Ages Illuminated” will be presented by 

The Group for Early Music Sunday at 3:30 

p.m. in the PAC’s main lobby. A Gregorian 

chant and vocal and instrumental works by 

Landini, Machant, and Jacopo Da Bologna 

will be featured. 

Students and Alumni Schedule 

Special Homecoming Events 
While the general public is taking in 

the events of Community-University Day 

Oct. 21, students and alumni will have 

the extra bonus of activities planned for 

Homecoming °72. 

A wine and cheese reception will be 

sponsored by the alumni on Friday, Oct. 

20, from 7-9:30 p.m. in the Art Gallery. 

Everyone is welcome. At 9 p.m. doors 

will open at the Gym for a concert fea- 

turing Rita Coolidge and Kris Kristoffer- 

son. 

Film Lecture To Open Series 
Cinemaphile Arthur Lennig, associate 

professor of art, will be the first lecturer 

in the 1972-73 University Series which 

begins Wednesday at 8 p.m. in the PAC 

Recital Hall. His subject will be “The 

Eloquence of Silence in Film Art.” 

Program notes state that silent films 

were not just slapstick comedy; many 

were serious, dramatic masterpieces. Pro- 

fessor Lennig will look at the develop- 

ment of the cinema, with emphasis upon 

the silent film and mores of early 20th 

Century America. Film clips will be 

shown. 

Professor Lennig, who joined the fac- 

ulty here in1966, has a doctorate in Eng- 

lish from the University of Wisconsin. He 
has written volumes and texts on silent 
films in particular. 

Film Notes, published in 1960, was 
Professor Lennig’s first book. In 1965 his 
second work, Classics of Film, was pub- 
lished. Then, in 1967, The Silent Voice 
was published by the Faculty-Student As- 
sociation. 

_A theater critic described the latter 
work as “a probing and perceptive analy- 
sis of selected foreign and domestic films 
and filmmakers of the 1920’s and earlier.” 
It has been Professor Lennig’s lifelong 
fascination with motion pictures which has 
led to a teaching and writing career in the 
cinema arts. 

Sponsored by the University Concert 

Board, the concert will have tickets 

priced at $2.50 with student tax, $3.50 
for dues-paying alumni, and $5 for all 
others. The evening will conclude with a 

Pizza Party in the CC Cafeteria from 10 

p.m. to 2 a.m. 

An Alumni Reception Center will 

open on Saturday in the Patroon Lounge 

at 10 a.m. and remain open until 4 p.m. 

Coffee will be available, and visitors will 

see displays of services provided by the 

Alumni Association. An Alumni Tent 

with food, beverages, and music will get 

underway at 11 a.m. and continue until 

after the football game. 

The game itself, against SUC at 

Brockport, is slated for 2 p.m. It will be 

preceded at 1 p.m. by the annual Home- 

coming Parade. 

On Saturday night the Going Con- 
cerns Trio will provide music for a Caba- 
ret in the CC Ballroom from 9 p.m. to 1 
a.m. No special Homecoming events have 
been planned for Sunday. 

Florence Hochstadter and Ann 
Agresta are co-chairmen of the Home- 
coming Committee of Student Associ- 
ation’s Special Events Board. Martin Cama- 
rata and Victor Looper chair the Home- 
coming Committee for the Alumni As- 
sociation.



  

  

  
Faculty Notes 

    

ROBERT ALLEN, biology, made a pres- 

entation on “Biophysical Aspects of Pseu- 

dopod Extension and Retraction” at the 

annual meeting of the American Society 

for Cell Biology in New Orleans, La. 

DONALD AXELROD, GSPA, is among 

the co-authors of “Budgeting for Today’s 

Campus,” published by McGraw-Hill. 

JOSEPH BALFIOR, theatre, conducted a 

session at the annual meeting of the New 

York State Community Theatre As- 

sociation in Rome, N.Y. 

MARK BERGER, foundations of edu- 

cation, delivered a paper entitled ‘‘Philo- 

sophic Method and Educational Con- 

c@pts” at the annual meeting of the Philo- 

sophy of Education Society in San Fran- 

cisco. 

PAUL BULGER, educational adminis- 

tration, is the author of “Education as a 

Profession,” published by the ERIC 

Clearinghouse on Teacher Education. 

ROBERT BURGESS, library science, is 

author of an article, “Education for 

Librarianship - U.S. Assistance’’, which 

appeared in Library Trends. 

JARKA BURIAN, theatre, is the author 
of an article on Otomar Krejaca’s use of 

the mask in Czech theatre in The Drama 

Review. He presented a paper on “Post- 

war Tendencies in Czech Drama” at the 

Northeast Modern Language Association 

meeting at Skidmore College. 

HENRY CHESSIN, physics, and EU- 

GENE MCLAREN, chemistry, made a 

presentation on “X-ray Spectrometric 

Determination of Atmospheric Aerosols” 

at a conference on applications of x-ray 

analysis in Denver, Colo. 

FRED COHEN, criminal justice, has been 

elected to membership in the American 

Law Institute. 

LEON COHEN, GSPA, moderated a 

panel discussion of legislative politics in 

New York State at the 26th annual con- 

ference of the New York State Political 

Science Association. JOSEPH GUY, a 

- graduate student in GSPA, was a member 

of the panel. 

TARA DAS, physics, presented a paper, 

“Hyperfine Interaction and Zero-Field 

Splitting in Hemin,” at the Fourth Inter- 

national Biophysics Congress in Moscow, 

USSR. Professor Das also participated in 

a panel discussion on “Hyperfine Inter- 

actions, Conduction Electron Polarization 

and Their Relation to Band Structure in 

Magnetic Materials” at an international 

conference on “Perspective for Hyperfine 

Interactions in Magnetically Ordered 

Systems by NMR and Other Methods” in 

L’ Aquila, Italy. 

WILLIAM FENTON, anthropology, has 

written the foreword to Cartier’s Hoche- 

laga and the Dawson Site, a new book on 

the archaeology of Canada. He has also 

written a tribute to his Iroquois collabo- 

rator, Howard Sky, in the American An- 

thropologist and is the author of a 

chapter on Iroquois masks in the cata- 

logue of a major exhibition of American 

Indian art at the Minneapolis Institute of 

Fine Arts in October. 

ROBERT FINK, classics, is the author of 

a book entitled Roman Military Records 

on Papyri, which is published by the 

American Philological Association. 

LEONARD GORDON, educational 

psychology and statistics, is the author of 

an article, ““Are There Two Extremeness 

Response Sets?”’, which appeared in Edu- 

cational and Psychological Measurement, 

and an article, “A Typological Assess- 

ment of ‘A Study of Values’ by Q- 

Methodology,” in the Journal of Social 

Psychology. 

J. MAYO GREENBERG, astronomy and 

space science, presented a paper on 

“Interstellar Grains” at the Symposium 

on Cosmochemistry in Cambridge, Mass. 

CALVIN HAGER, educational adminis- 

tration, was among the leadership of a 

conference, “Continuing Crisis in Sec- 

ondary Education,” held at the Univer- 

sity of Notre Dame. 

RODNEY HART, admissions, has been 

appointed New York State’s reporting of- 
ficer for the American Association of Col- 
legiate Registrars and Admission Officers’ 

Report of Credit Given by Educational 

Institutions. 

JAMES HEAPHEY, public administra- 

tion, has edited a monograph, “Legisla- 

tive Security”, published by the Research 

Center, Graduate School of Public 

Affairs, SUNYA. Other SUNYA contrib- 

utors were ALAN BALUTIS, graduate 

student in American political systems, 

and DARON BUTLER, doctoral candi- 

date in political science. 

COLIN IZZARD AND HENRY TEDES- 

CHI, biology, made a presentation on 

“Interactions Between Ion Transport and 

Phosphorylation in Mitochondria” at the 

annual meeting of the American Society 

for Cell Biology in New Orleans, La. Mr. 

Izzard also made a presentation on “Cell 

Movement by Filopod Contraction in the 

Tunic of Botryllus schlosseri’ at the 

meeting. 

BERNARD JOHNPOLL, GSPA, is the au- 

thor of a series of articles appearing in 

The Christian Science Monitor based on 

interviews with the prime ministers of 

Austria, Denmark, Norway, and Sweden. 

He has been named a Research Fellow in 

the Center of International Affairs by the 

President and Fellows of Harvard College. 

ROY KLAGES, marketing, has been 

named chairman of the International Col- 

lege Relations Committee of the Interna- 

tional Sales and Marketing Executives. He 

has also been elected to the board of the 

local Sales and Marketing Executives. 

RENO KNOUSE, distributive education, 

is the editor of a research bulletin, “A 

Distributive Teacher Education Curricu- 

lum Theory Design,” published by Vir- 

ginia Polytechnic Institute and State Uni- 

versity. 

FRANK KOLMIN, accounting, is the au- 

thor of “Teaching Internal Auditing for 

Managerial Decisions” in The Internal Au- 

ditor and of “Banks, Environmental Prob- 

lems, and Taxes” in The Banking Law 

Journal. He is co-author of “Toward 

More Effective Teaching in Professional 

Areas” in Improving College and Uni- 

versity Teaching and is a contributing au- 

thor to the Handbook for Auditors. 

JAMES LEONARD, theatre, is the author 
of “Correspondence and Confrontation 

between William Duffy, Manager, and 

John Hamilton, Actor” in Theatre Sur- 

vey, The American Journal of Theatre 

History. 

RONALD LEY, educational psychology 

and statistics, is co-author of an article, 

**Scaled-Rated Meaningfulness of 319 

CVCVC Words and Paralogs Previously 

Assessed for Associative Reaction Time,” 

published in the April edition of the Jour- 

nal of Verbal Learning and Verbal Be- 

havior. 

DONALD LIEDEL, history, chaired a 

meeting on “Pornography and Censor- 

ship” and delivered a paper on “Censor- 

ship of Abolitionist Literature” at the an- 

nual meeting of the Popular Culture As- 

sociation in Ohio. His article, “Slavery 

and Abolition: Stanley Elkins and His 

Critics,” appeared in the Journal of Popu- 

lar Culture. 

WALTER LIFTON, guidance and coun- 

seling, was the guest speaker at a work- 

shop, “A Team Approach to Career De- 

velopment,” in Guerneville, Calif. 

JOHN MACKIEWICZ, biology, is the au- 

thor of an extensive review article on un- 

segmented tapeworms in Experimental 

Parasitology and co-author of an article, 

“Relationship of Pathology to Scolex 
Morphology among Caryophyllid 

Cestodes,” in Zeitschrift fur Parasiten- 

kunde. 

HEDI MCKINLEY, social welfare, has 

been elected to membership in the Ameri- 

can Association of Marriage and Family 

Counsellors. 

JAMES McNALLY, rhetoric and public 

communication, gave a paper entitled 

“The Grammar of Communications Acts” 

at the Speech Communication Associa- 

tion Convention held in San Francisco. 

GEORGE MICHEL, educational adminis- 

tration, is the recipient of the 1972 Dis- 

tinguished Achievement Award of the 

Education Press Association of America 

for his article, “The Next Big Quake and 

California’s Crumbling Schools,” in Cali- 

fornia School Boards. 

MARK MONMONIER, geography, pres- 

ented a paper entitled “Socioeconomic 

Controls on Spatial Variations in the 

Physician Population” to the Pennsyl- 

vania Academy of Science. 

FREDERICK MOORE, romance _lan- 

guages, has received a Sesquicentennial 

Award from Hobart and William Smith 

Colleges in conjunction with Hobart 

College’s 150th anniversary. 

WILLIAM MULVEY, educational com- 

munications, has published an article 

entitled ““A Media Marriage for Teaching 

Poetry” in Educational Technology. 

EDWIN REILLY, computer science, gave 

a talk on “Technical Aspects of Com- 

puter Center Management” at the Ameri- 

can Management Association Data Pro- 

cessing Conference in New York City. 

SIDNEY REISBERG, prototype teaching 

program, served on the program planning 

committee for the 1973 National Con- 

ference on Higher Education. 

ROBERT RIENOW, GSPA, has been 

elected to a three-year term as a member 

of the board of directors of the Rachel 

Carson Trust for the Living Environment 

of Washington, D.C. The trust was 

created in response to a plea by Miss Car- 

son, author of The Silent Spring, just be- 

fore her death in 1964. It is dedicated to 

provide a clearinghouse or intelligence 

center for the environmental movement. 

WARREN SCOTT, general studies, served 

as a discussion leader for a seminar on 

“The Future of Mankind and the Role of 

Christian Churches in a World of Science- 

Based Technology,” sponsored by the 

Capital Area Council of Churches. 

WILLIAM SHORT, Milne, has been in- 

vited to serve as a panelist on the “Crea- 

tivity in Culture” panel at the New York 

State Association of Foreign Language 

Teachers conference at Kiamesha Lake. 

RICHARD SOGLIUZZO, theatre, is the 

author of an article about Italy’s Dario 

Fo in The Drama Review. 

JOSEPH SZOVERFFY, comparative lit- 

erature, has been appointed to the Selec- 

tion Committee for the Scholars’ Library 

of the Modern Language Association of 

America. He is also secretary of the Bibli- 

ographical and Research Committee of 

Comparative Literature, Section VII, and 

has been elected secretary of the Seven- 

teenth Century Section of the North 

Eastern Modern Language Association. 

JAMES TEDESCHI, psychology, is co- 

author of “Economic Development and 

Social Conflict: A Cross-Cultural Study 

of Americans and Ghanians” in Human 

Relations and ‘“‘Esteem and the Effective- 

ness of a Verbal Reinforcer” in The Jour- 

nal of Social Psychology. 

PHILLIP TOMPKINS, rhetoric and public 

communication, presented a paper on 

“The Rhetoric of Film” at the Speech 

Communication Association Convention 

in San Francisco, Calif. 

NURA TURNER, professor emeritus, 
gave an address on “The First USA 

Mathematical: Olympiad and Related As- 

pects” at the 2nd International Congress 

on Mathematical Education held in Eng- 
land. She also served as discussion leader 

on two occasions at the congress. 

J. PAUL WARD, international student 

advisor, has been named to serve on the 

Region X, National Association for For- 

eign Student Affairs Executive Com- 

mittee for 1972-73. 

NATHAN WRIGHT, Afro-American 

studies, presented a paper on new black 

higher educational needs at the First Na- 

tional Congress of Black Professionals in 

Higher Education held in Austin, Texas. 

WALTER ZENNER, anthropology, is the 

author of an article, ““Aquiili Agha: The 

Strongman in the Ethnic Relations of the 

Ottoman Galilee,’ in Comparative 

Studies in Society and History.



  

CAMPUS CLIPBOARD   
ALL UNIVERSITY EVENTS 
  

MONDAY (2) J.S.C. SUCCOTH BOOTH - 8 am to 12 M - CC Formal Gardens 
COFFEE HOUR - DELTA SIGMA PI - 9 am to 1 pm - 3rd Floor Lounge B.A. Building - Admission Free 

TUESDAY (3) NEWMAN ASSOCIATION RELIGIOUS SERVICE - 8:30 am to 10:10 am - CC 370 
RED CROSS BLOODMOBILE - 10 am to 4 pm - CC Ballroom 

   
     

       

    

     

   

    
   

   

WEDNESDAY (4) NEWMAN ASSOCIATION RELIGIOUS SERVICE - 11:10 am to 12 N - CC 370 
RUSSTAN CLUB FILM "And Quiet Flows the Don" - 7:30 pm - CC Assembly Hall - Admission Free 
INTERNATIONAL STUDENT ASSOC. LECTURE "Interest-Free Banking" by Dr. Siddiqi - 9 pm to 11 pm - CC 315 

THURSDAY (5) NEWMAN ASSOCIATION RELIGIOUS SERVICE - 11:10 am to 12 N - CC 370 
THOSINYICTNEMA FILM - 7:30 pm and 10 pm - LC 18 

FRIDAY (6) EXPERIMENTAL THEATRE PRESENTS EDNA ST. VINCENT MILLAY'S classic one-act play "Aria 
a Capo" - 4 pm (Preview), 7:30 pm and 9 pm - Arena Theatre, PAC - Admission Free 

I.F.G. FILM - 7:15 pm and 9:45 pm - LC 25 - Admission $.25 with student tax card, $.75 without 
TOWER EAST CINEMA FILM - 7:30 pm and 10 pm - LC 7 - Admission $.50 with State Quad card, $1.00 without 
SUNYA CINEMA FILM - 7:30 pm and 10 pm - LC 18 - Admission $.50 with tax card and I.D., $1.00 without 
FREE MUSIC STORE CONCERT - "Frederick Rzewski, Pianist" - 8:30 pm - Recital Hall, PAC - Admission Free 
CAMPUS CENTER GOVERNING BOARD COFFEE HOUSE - 9 pm to 12 M - CC Assembly Hall 

SATURDAY Z) EXPERIMENTAL THEATRE PRESENTS EDNA ST. VINCENT MILLAY'S classic one-act play "Aria 
Da Capo" - 7:30 pm and 9 pm - Arena Theatre, PAC - Admission Free 

SUNYA CINEMA FILM - 7:30 pm and 10 pm - LC 18 - Admission $.50 with tax card and I1.D., $1.00 without 
J.S.C. FILM - 7:30 pm and 10 pm - LC 1 - Admission $.50 members, $1.00 non members 
TOWER EAST CINEMA FILM - 7:30 pm and 10 pm - LC 7 - Admission $.50 with State Quad card, $1.00 without 
CAMPUS CENTER GOVERNING BOARD COFFEE HOUSE - 9 pm to 12 M - CC Assembly Hal] 

SUNDAY (8) CHI SIGMA THETA - RUSH EVENT - Ice Cream Social - 3 pm to 5 pm - CC 375 
THE GROUP FOR EARLY MUSIC PRESENTS "A Medieval Pastiche or The Dark Ages Illuminated" - 8:30 pm - 

Main Lobby, PAC - Admission Free 
EXPERIMENTAL THEATRE PRESENTS EDNA ST. VINCENT MILLAY'S classic one-act play "Aria Da Capo" - 

7:30 pm and 9 pm - Arena Theatre, PAC - Admission Free 

MEETINGS 

MONDAY (2) CAMP BOARD - 8 am - CC 333 WOMEN'S LIB - BUSINESS MEETING - 7:30 pm - CC 315 
MIDDLE EARTH IN-SERVICE TRAINING - 9 am - CC 375 CENTRAL COUNCIL FINANCE COMMITTEE - 7:30 pm - CC 373 
SIMS - 6:30 pm - HU 354 AMIA FOOTBALL OFFICIALS - 8 pm - CC 375 
MTG. FOR FACULTY MEMBERS INTERESTED IN LIN- 

GUISTICS - 7 pm - HU 290 

TUESDAY (3) MIDDLE EARTH IN-SERVICE TRAINING WSUA - 7:30 pm - CC 370 

9 am - CC 375 CHRISTIAN SCIENCE ORG. - 7:30 pm - HU 18 

AMIA SOCCER CAPTAINS - 3:30 pm - CC 370 YOUNG REPUBLICANS WKLY - 7:30 pm - CC 373 

SIMS - 6:30 pm - HU 354 T,F.C, WALY -.7:30 pm - CC.333 

SMOKE WATCHERS - 7:30 pm - LC 25 SPECIAL EVENTS BOARD - 8 pm - CC 375 

WEDNESDAY (4) MIDDLE EARTH IN-SERVICE TRAINING SMOKE WATCHERS - 7:30 pm - LC 25 

9 am - CC 375 UNIVERSITY CONCERT BOARD - 7:30 pm - CC 370 

SIMS - 5:30 pm - HU 354 CHESS CLUB - 7:30 pm - CC 373 
CC GOVERNING BOARD - 6:30 pm - CC 375 OUTING CLUB - 7:30 pm - CC 315 

THURSDAY (5) MIDDLE EARTH IN-SERVICE TRAINING CENTRAL COUNCIL - 7:30 pm - CC 375 

9 am - CC 375 SUNYA GAY ALLIANCE - 8 pm - CC 315 

SUPA/A MONTHLY - 12 N - CC 370 

- FRIDAY (6) MIDDLE EARTH IN-SERVICE TRAINING I.V.C.F. WKLY - 7 pm - PH 129 

9 am - CC 375 

SATURDAY (7) CHESS CLUB - 1 pm - CC 373 

SUNDAY (8) SIMS - 3 pm - HU 354 

ANNOUNCEMENTS 

"N.Y. WOMEN ARTISTS" AN EXHIBITION OF WORK BY 13 women, may be seen October 2 through November 5 at the 

University Art Gallery, M-F 9-5; Sat. and Sun., 1-5. 

Campus Clipboard is prepared by the Student Activities Office. Items to be included 
should be submitted in writing to CC 137 by the Tuesday preceding publication date. 

For further information about items listed in the Clipboard, call 7-6923.



  

  
Show Features 

Women Artists 
“New York Women Artists,” an ex- 

hibition of work by 13 women who live 

and work in New York City, has opened 

at the Art Gallery. 

The show is a spin-off from two 

earlier exhibitions, “Twenty-Six Con- 

temporary Women Artists” organized by 

critic Lucy Lippard for the Aldrich Mu- 

seum in Connecticut, and “Thirteen Wo- 
men Artists,” an exhibit organized by 

artists and held at 117 Prince Street in 

New York’s Soho District last spring. The 

datter exhibition came about when a 

group of women artists decided that it 
was important as women and as artists to 

mount a show of high professional 

quality without the sponsorship of pa- 
trons or institutions. 

Among the artists represented in the 

current show are Patsy Norvell, Sarah Dra- 

ney, Audrey Hemenway, Mary Miss, Alice 

Adams, Kazuko, Ann Marshall, Joyce 

Robins, Helene Hui, Arlene Schloss, Eliza- 

beth Murray, Paula Tavins, and Sharon Gil- 

bert. The exhibit will continue until Nov. 5 

during the gallery’s regular hours: Monday 

through Friday, 9 to 5; Saturday and Sun- ° 

day, 1 to 5. 

Volunteers Train 

For Ambulances 
One hundred five students, mostly 

undergraduates, are taking the American 

Red Cross standard and advanced first aid 

courses on campus arranged by the Uni- 

versity Volunteer Ambulance Service 

which is exploring ways to accomplish 

the establishment of such a service on 

campus. 

The students meet for instruction 

weekly in one of three sections Monday, 

Tuesday, or Wednesday at 7:30 in the 

gymnasium. Classes are preliminary to a 

New York State certified medical emer- 

gency technician course to be offered 

during the spring semester. 

Proposals for the service have been 

reviewed by the Student Affairs Office 

and the Student Health Service. Now, 

under the direction of Barry Michael 

Bashkoff, prime mover in the effort, mat- 

ters pertaining to incorporation and in- 

surance are being examined before sub- 

mission of a plan for approval to the uni- 

versity. 
  

Tower Tribune 
Published weekly when classes are in ses- 

sion by the Community Relations Office 

as a service to the university community; 

carries news of campus-wide interest for 

and about students, faculty, and staff. 

' Submit items in writing 10 days in ad- 

vance to AD 235. Name and address 

must be included. All material is subject 
to editing. For further information call 

7-4901. The “Tower Tribune’’ is printed 

on recycled paper stock.       

W. Seymour 

To Assist VP 
William E. Seymour, director of the 

Center for Economic Education for two 

years and special assistant to the vice 

president for academic affairs during that 

period, has been reassigned. He now is 

special assistant to Vice President for Uni- 

versity Affairs Lewis P. Welch. 

In his new capacity Mr. Seymour will 

seek to articulate and reinforce SUNYA’s 

public service function. This will include 
the development of systems to mobilize, 

deploy, and share appropriate university 

resources with groups, organizations, and 

agencies in the larger community seeking 

assistance with training and problem- 

solving needs. Mr. Seymour will be con- 

cerned particularly with the stimulation 

of on-campus and off-campus pro- 
gramming for various publics, as en- 

couraged in the SUNY Master Plan. 

The new appointee has been on the 

faculty since 1958. In 1969-70 he served 

as special assistant to President Allan A. 

Kuusisto. Earlier he was associate dean of 

graduate studies, director of summer ses- 

sions, coordinator of sponsored research 

and programs, and director of special aca- 

demic programs. 

Mr. Seymour currently is president 

of the Cooperative Extension Association 

of Albany County and chairman of its 

board directors. He also has served on the 

New York State Council on Economic 

Education. 

  
Soe SER 

ROY KLAGES, coordinator and faculty chairman of the United Fund/Joint Appeal 

campaign on campus, looks over campaign plans with Bette Herzog, executive as- 

sistant, and Leon Calhoun, administrative chairman. 
  

‘Round the Campus 
The second bloodmobile visit of the semester is scheduled for tomorrow from 10 a.m. 

to 4 p.m. in the CC Ballroom. . .Alice Corbin, student activities, reports that 195 pints 

of blood were donated here on Sept. 6. The amount helped significantly to replenish 

the low supply of available blood. Sponsors were apologetic about the long wait 

experienced earlier this year by many donors in the afternoon. There is seldom a 

waiting line in the mornings and donors are encouraged to make appointments by 

calling 7-6594. . .The index, two pages of revised regulations, and the ““Who’s Who” of 

the Senate, its committees and councils, together with covers will be mailed to faculty 

members later this week. ..During its Sept. 21 meeting Central Council approved 

proposals to mandatorily include at least one freshman on the Athletic Advisory Board 

and to appropriate $1,094.40 for the Amateur Radio Club, an organization started last 

year and providing short wave radio facilities for any member of the university com- 

munity. The club’s equipment is located in Livingston Tower on Colonial Quad... 
  

  
Great Dane Sports 

    

Albany will meet Siena at 7 p.m., 

Dec. 29, in the first round of the 12th 

annual Capital District Basketball Tourna- 

ment. Host Union will play RPI at 9 

o’clock with consolation and champion- 

ship games scheduled the following eve- 

ning. 

For the first time since the four local 
schools began competing in 1969, a blind 

draw was used for first round pairings. 

Previously, it was pre-determined that 

arch-rivals Albany and Siena would not 

meet the opening night, nor would an- 

cient rivals Union and RPI. 
OK ok 6 ok 

The annual triangular cross-country 

meet among Albany, RPI, and Siena will 

be held on campus at 3:30 Wednesday 

afternoon. The Great Danes have never 

lost to Siena in 13 meetings and have lost 

just once (in 1969) in nine meets with 

RPI. 
Siena’s outstanding sophomore, Joe 

Rukanshagiza, must be considered the 

man to beat, but Albany coach Bob Mun- 

sey says his team “isn’t giving him 

(Rukanshagiza) an inch. I expect Vinny 

Reda, and maybe one or two of our other 

Linguists Meet 
Faculty members interested in lin- 

guistics will meet this evening at 7 in HU 

290, according to an announcement by 

Francine Frank, coordinator for lin- 

guistics. 

Items for discussion include a pro- 

posal for an undergraduate major in lin- 

guistics; reorganization of linguistics/ 

English/anthropology 206, introduction 

to linguistics, for the 1973-74 academic 

year; and organization of a series of regu- 

lar linguistic colloquia. 

The approval of an undergraduate in- 

terdisciplinary major provides an op- 

portunity to propose a major in lin- 

guistics. Work in that direction was begun 

last year. 

runners, will really press Rukanshagiza,” 

he concluded. 

RK 

The first night game in Albany’s brief 

football history is scheduled at Niagara 

University at 7:30 p.m. Saturday. The 

Purple Eagles have most of the players 

returning from the team that lost here a 

year ago, 35-20. 

The Albany coaching staff chose the 

following players-of-the-week in the 

Stony Brook opener: offensive back Mar- 

vin Perry, 82 yards rushing and the first 

touchdown; offensive lineman Andy Lee; 

defensive lineman Dom Pagano, 11 

tackles and caused a fumble; and defen- 

sive back Tim Myers, a key interception 

and 12 tackles. 

2K eo a 

The women’s tennis team will host 

Vassar at 3:30 Tuesday afternoon, then 

compete in the Eastern Collegiate Tour- 

nament at New Paltz, Friday and Satur- 

day. The JV team will entertain Coble- 

skill, 3:30 today, and Hudson Valley, 

3:30, Thursday. 

28K 

Other men’s teams in action on cam- 

pus this week: tennis vs. Oneonta, Friday 

at 3:30; soccer vs. Cortland, Saturday at 

2; JV cross-country vs. RPI, Wednesday 

at 4, and vs. FMCC, Saturday at 1; and 

JV soccer vs. Adirondack Saturday at 11 

a.m. 

AMIA Meetings 
There will be a meeting of AMIA 

soccer captains tomorrow afternoon at 

3:30 in CC 356. Rosters are due at that 

time. 

A cross-country meeting is scheduled 

next Tuesday, Oct. 10, at 4 p.m. in CC 

315. Team and individual entries will be 

due then. 

Any questions concerning AMIA ac- 

tivities should be directed to Dennis 
Elkin, CC 356. 

Eighty students from 28 nations are new 
students on campus this fall. With 236 

continuing students, the total represents 

the highest number of overseas students 

enrolled at one time...The University 

Wind Ensemble, conducted by Charles 

Boito, performed Friday at the Guilder- 

land Middle School. Included on the pro- 

gram were works by Berlioz and de Falla. 
It was the first of four concerts planned 

for the fall semester. The next will be on 

Community-University Day, Oct. 21, and 

will be outdoors if weather permits. ..A 

group of students interested in estab- 

lishing an ambulance service on campus 

has started refurbishing a 64 Dodge van 

in the event their hopes for such a service 

materialize. They are redesigning its in- 

terior, cleaning and painting it, and 

making necessary interior installa- 

tions. ..The Capital Section of the New 

York State Art Teachers Association, will 

hold a conference here Oct. 12 on the 

open school and the art teacher, planned 

to assist art teachers in finding their place 

in the open school. ..The lease held by 

the Atmospheric Sciences Research Cen- 

ter at Schenectady County Airport has 

been extended a year, doubling the 

present yearly rent of $15,000. For some 

time the location of the ASRC facility 

had been in doubt. 

Campus Exchange 
FOR SALE: 1963 Chrysler New Yorker, 
4-door hardtop, excellent running con- 
dition, bucket seats, many extras. Call 
439-1688...... GE refrigerator, 17 cubic 
feet, frost free, 10 months old, $290. Call 
271-6447 after 6 p.m...... 3-bedroom 
raised ranch, 1% baths, family room, 
living room, dining room, attached 2-car 
garage, wooded lot, $33,500. Call 
371-5177. 

WANTED: Riders from Amsterdam to 

SUNYA daily; leave Amsterdam 8:15 

a.m., leave SUNYA 5 p.m. Call 
43390... Owners for free kittens, 
male, black siamese mixed. Call 
869-0140...... Typing, bookkeeping to 

do in home, experienced. Call 869-0140.


